
Important Dates: 

 

December 6 
Logo wear Sale by                      

Victory Apparel Starts 

 
December  21 

Victory Apparel orders due 

 
Dec. 23-Jan. 3 

Holiday Recess 

 
Week of January 6 

Victory Apparel orders will arrive 
at Lakewood 

 

January 17 
End of 1st Semester 

Half Day: dismissal at 11:52 

Michael Ghareeb        Principal                                                                                                      Jenine Elzinga               Secretary 

 West Ottawa Public Schools    

Preparing Students to Be College, Career and Life Ready! 

Lakewood Newsletter  

 
2134 W. Lakewood Blvd., Holland, MI  49424 

Phone:  616-786-1300  December 6, 2019 

Greetings Lakewood Families, 
 
I sincerely hope everyone had a fun and relaxing Thanksgiving and was able to 
spend some quality time with families and friends. The long Holiday break is just 
around the corner and I know that for many of us it’s much anticipated and   
needed. 
 

We are excited to hold another apparel sale for Lakewood specific logo wear 
through Victory Apparel. The sale will run from December 4, 2019 through       
December 21, 2019. All orders will be delivered to the school on the week of        
january 6, 2020. This is a great opportunity to show our collective commitment to 
our school as well as to show Lakewood school pride. The order form can be        
accessed at the following link and by using the password LAKEWOODPTO: 
 

https://victoryapparel.org/ 

 

Finally, West Ottawa High School will be hosting an Advanced Placement/
International Baccalaureate Info Night on January 23 at 7:00 in the North High 
School Cafeteria. Parents and students (of all grades) are welcome to attend. 
Parents/students will learn about how WOHS is increasing access to college   
level courses. There will be information provided about how students can        
participate in AP and/or IB. Attendees will learn about the differences and       
benefits of AP and IB. 

 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

 
Michael Ghareeb 

Our PTO has a new newsletter format and you should have received it as an 
IC_Message in your emails. These will be coming your way once or twice a 
month. You can also find information on their website lakewoodpto.org 

https://victoryapparel.org/


Michigan Weather is upon us. We take the students 

out every day providing the weather is reasonably 

dry and the wind chill is not below 0 degrees. Please 

send your child to school with all their winter attire. It 

will also be helpful to label coats, hats, mittens, etc. 

so we can quickly identify lost items.  Thank you for 

helping us transition into these winter months. 

Lost and Found Items are now located in the main 

office.  

Student Council Updates 

Thank you to all who donated to the Food Drive for 

Community Action House.  Items were picked up 

unexpectedly Friday, November 22nd.  Student 

council members helped load the truck.  However, 

they did not have time to count our items to see if 

we beat last years' total of 1,130.  Regardless, we 

still collected a lot of food to help our community.  

The Angel Tree still has a few tags on it. Unwrapped 

gifts (with the tag taped on) are due to the office by 

December 11th.  Gifts will then be delivered to the 

Salvation Army site. It is great to belong to such a 

caring school community.   

Finally, the student council would like to promote a 

holiday color day on   December 20th.  Students are 

encouraged to dress in their favorite holiday colors 

on our last day before break.     

 

Please Call the office if your child will be 

absent due to illness. Be sure to note 

your child's name, teacher, and       

symptoms.  

We also need a call if your child is out 

due to pre-planned absences or              

 appointments.  Thank You                                                                

616-786-1300 press 1 for the attendance line 

Cold and Flu season is here. Please remember these few simple 

policies if your child is feeling ill. 

 Children must be fever free (under 100 degrees) for 24 hours and 

without the aid of medicine before returning to school. 

 Children taking prescribed antibiotics must be on them for 24 

hours before returning to school 

 Children must be free from vomiting and diarrhea for 24 hours 

 If your child is experiencing other symptoms and is struggling to 

participate in class we will call to have them picked up 

Parent Pick Up/Drop off 

Please remember to pull 

forward in the parent 

drive.  Parking in the pick 

up lane is not allowed 

and causes a large back 

up of traffic on the street. 

If you wish to meet your 

child by the doors please 

park in the designated 

areas. Thank you for 

your  help! 



                     

 

Moving with Mr. Metz 

Hi Lakewood families, 

I hope you are all doing well and enjoying the holiday season so far! In physical 

wellness over the next few weeks we will be focusing on learning about floor 

hockey and improving our aerobic fitness through a variety of jump rope skills. All 

classes are doing a fantastic job of being respectful, responsible, and ready to 

learn. Students are improving very quickly at everything we are doing. We have a 

community of very hard working kids and I'm having a blast teaching them! Have 

a great week!  

 

 
 

                                                        Links from the Lab 

                                     By Miss Marco    Technology Instructor 

 
 
4th Grade Update:  4th Grade students have been using Ozobots to do some 
coding using lines and color.  After experimenting with different types of lines and 
using different combinations of red, green, blue and black lines for coding, they have used speed   
commands to make 2 Ozobots race each other. They are currently creating Ozobot communities using 
a variety of codes including zigzag, stop and spin. 

 

                Ozobot Coding 

The art room is exploding with creativity! To know what awesome things are  happening in the art room please 

visit my art news website at  woartmakesyousmart.weebly.com                                        

 Don’t forget! ART Makes you SMART!   -Miss TenBarge 

Art News 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fi.ytimg.com%2Fvi%2FVBdBG1TSgR8%2Fmaxresdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DVBdBG1TSgR8&docid=SxvqzHB48DsglM&tbnid=4-Le-ydTsNyrlM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwie4uzb7unlAhVROq0KHSWnD08QMwh4KAgw


  SPANISH SPOTLIGHT WITH SEÑORA DILLON                                                   

 

Third grade students recently started a unit on body vo-
cabulary.  We are practicing these new words through a 

variety of activities including a song about being 
itchy!  Students will have a test on Spanish body vocabu-
lary in a few weeks. Try labeling the girl below using the 

word bank to help you! 

 

Music Notes   from Mr. Loughrin  

 

 

Here We Come a Caroling! 

 

’Tis the Season!!!  Donning hats, mittens, gloves and scarves, Lakewood students will be caroling 
throughout our school during music class on our final week before break. Students will shiver into 
classrooms rubbing hands together to keep warm, delivering holiday music, joy and cheer to their 
peers, teachers and staff.    We’ll play jingle bells and other percussion instruments to accompany our 
songs and spread good cheer to everyone we meet. In addition to traditional carols, such as “Jingle 
Bells” and “Rudolph the Red Nosed Reindeer”, we will exercise our Spanish vocabulary with “Feliz 
Navidad” complete with maracas, claves, guiros and of course jingle bells. We will also share a tradi-
tional Hanukkah song entitled, “Oh Hanukkah!” 
 

Please remind your child to bring hats, mittens/gloves and to wear any special holiday clothes 
on music day next week! 

Word Bank 

dedo    ojo    hombro    brazo    rodilla  

nariz     mano    boca    pie    oreja 

pelo      dedo del pie      pierna  










